MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 10th January 2012 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Angus Neish, Ben Gunstone, Jerry Rayner, Franck Baudrain and Professor Bryan Glastonbury

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish
11/199 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

11/200 Apologies for Absence
Pamela Thomlinson had sent her apologies. Council accepted her reasons for absence. Councillor Patrick Nixon was noted as absent.
11/201 Declarations of Interest

None given

11/202 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 13th December 2012
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 13th December 2012
11/203 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 13th December 2012
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 13th December 2012. Proposed: Councillor Ben Gunstone    Seconded: Councillor Jerry Rayner
11/204 Public Question time
Professor Glastonbury updated Council on the Parish Plan he spoke on the two documents that had been circulated to Councillors for consideration. The single sided or longer version was discussed. It was decided that 200 photocopies will be required. Council agreed that the Clerk order an extra ink for the parish printer. Council decided that the short version of the document will be used. The final document will be drafted ready for the March Parish Council meeting. The Parish News Team is sorting out the Handbook side of things; photographs have been taken in and around the parish. Professor Glastonbury was thanked for his work and he left the meeting.
Fleur spoke to the Council on balancing the budget and the libraries volunteer programme that has been a success. She felt that the Core Strategy is the bug bear at the moment as it covers the planning for the future and is an issue with the new Localism Bill. The Waste management issues are also a problem at the moment and Fleur mentioned the seminar on waste in Salisbury. Fleur mentioned that she is now sat on the Economic and Social Planning Committee so she will only be able to make the start of the meetings in the future. She is pushing in the budget the raising of the amount of money spent on roads. Discussions on the A303 issues, the future of the roads and areas it affected were also debated. The Chairman thanked Fleur for her attendance and input both of which were appreciated. 
11/205 To consider any urgent business raised by the public in public question time and any urgent items to discuss items brought to the attention of council by the public
None were given

11/206 To receive the Chairman's announcements

The Chairman reported that he had none to give.
11/207 Councillor Vacancy 11/713
Council discussed the vacancy. A parishioner has been approached the Clerk will follow it up. Councillor Angus Neish was tasked to approach a suggested parishioner as well.
11/208 Clerks report

Waste Bin at the Recreational area 
Councillors reported back to the Clerk that the putting up of the sign and waste bin repair on the recreational area would be actioned over the weekend and that there seemed to be a large amount of rubbish on the recreational Field. This would need attention when the Litter pick took place.
ROSPA Annual Inspection

Council noted that the Clerk had received confirmation that there will be no increase in the cost of the ROSPA play area inspection. 

Training
The Clerk asked Council if she could attend the SLCC Course on Agenda & Minutes to cover listening skills, note taking etc. in Wiltshire place to be advised April 2012 Council agreed as the cost would be only £11.88 plus travelling when split between the other Parish Councils. 
The Clerk reported to Council that the Gate post at the recreational area had been found to be rotten by the contractor when trying to hang the new gate and he is unable to replace the gate without replacing the main pillar. It had seemed ok on first inspection. The Parish Council agreed and resolved the extra cost of £240.00 being added to the original quotation for the removal and replacement of the main pillar for the gate as this was an important component.
11/209 Bus Stop

Council heard the Clerk report back on her meeting with the contractor. 
11/210 Seats in Back Lane and on the Knapp

Council heard a report from the Clerk on the quotations received by the Clerk Council resolved the quotation from Mr Kevin Prosser.

Proposed: Councillor Ben Gunstone Seconded Councillor Jerry Rayner
 11/211 Parish Plan

Council noted that Dr Andrew Murrison has written back to the Clerk and has agreed to action the foreword on the new Parish Plan/Handbook. Council discussed the three Parish Plan draft consultation designs produced by Professor Bryan Glastonbury earlier on when he was present during the public session. Council confirmed its wish to use the village shop for the collection of the consultation, it was suggested that this action would hopefully encourage people to visit the shop at the last meeting. The Clerk confirmed that the Village shop had indicated that this would be agreeable.
11/212 Parish Steward

Council was unable to give the Clerk any issues to be dealt with. The Clerk suggested she take time to drive around the parish and check those less frequently visited areas to check for any issues, Council agreed.
11/213 Litter Pick

Council discussed the planning of a litter pick for the year ahead and instructed the Clerk to contact the parishioner who managed it last year to ask if they were willing to project manage it again this year and if so to give a suitable date. The Clerk was also tasked with asking what resources they will need. Last year the event was held on the 5th March 2011. Councillor Angus Neish agreed to use his trailer to collect the litter bags as people fill them again and the Clerk was instructed to produce posters to advertise the event, along with sending the details to the Parish News when a date is set.
11/214 Planning

Town and Country Planning Act 1972

Proposal: Advert Consent Erection of 2 x directional signs

Location: The Crossroads Maiden Bradley Warminster

Council discussed the above application and inform the Clerk that it agreed to the sign in principal but did not agree to the addition of the phone number as this was seen as advertising. 
11/215 Rank/Bradley Lane Road Signage 06/105 05/018

Council heard a report back from the Clerk on the parishioner’s complaint regarding the discrepancy in the road Signage. Clerk informed Council that she had spoken to the Highways Engineer and that they had agreed to a replacement sign, this would take some months as the replacement sign would go on to a list of work to be actioned and at present this was fairly long.
11/216 Minerals Options Consultation Somerset County Council

Council noted the above consultation. Documents can be viewed on www.somersetconsults.org.uk 

11/217 Risk Assessment 11/189
Council noted that the Clerk had found a competent person to approach to action a Risk Assessment on her and that they had agreed to action it in the next couple of weeks.
11/218 Jubilee Mugs

Council discussed various suppliers’ types and designs of the Jubilee Mugs for the children of the parish. The amount of mugs required was discussed it was decided that 50 be ordered then any leftover can be donated to the village hall. The wording Maiden Bradley Parish Council on one side with the traditional picture was decided at a cost of £146.00 plus VAT. The Clerk will email around the reply from the company on the postal costs and any set up fee.
11/219 Draft Precept Budget 11/192
Council confirmed the figure £9977.83 for the Precept following last month’s discussions and provisional agreement. The Clerk was instructed to make the request by email. The Chairman signed the request form.
11/220 Accounts for Payment

Council approved the payments listed below:

January Wages







£324.10

HMRC Payment (S Jeffries)





£  41.80

Heat, light and wear & tear (Jan)





£    6.50

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (Dec)




£240.70

WALC 1/3 HMRC Training






£  10.00

Travelling








£  47.54

Recreational area & Knapp rent   





£      .50
Council noted that the Clerk had moved £1951.25 from account number 07052153 to 00108234 on the 12th December 2011. Council approved and signed the accounts. 

11/221 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Budget Consultation Forums to discuss Wiltshire Council’s budget setting for 2012.  Monday 23 January 6:00pm refreshments for a 6:30pm start at St John’s Parish Centre, Trowbridge. Council noted the meeting.
Everything you need to know about waste and recycling collections – 
30 January 2012 – Alamein Suite, City Hall, Salisbury – 6.30pm to 8.30pm, the Clerk will attend on the behalf of the Parish Council and report back.
11/222 Correspondence
Council noted the correspondence listed below:

Somerset County Councils Pre-Submission

 Waste Core Strategy Development Plan

Field Work CPRE Newsletter

Jubilee Mug brochures

11/223 Items for the next Agenda

VAT Claim, Facebook, Forces March- use of recreational area, Asset Register- review, Annual Parish Meeting –arrangements, Clerks Appraisal, Appointment of Internal Auditor – Clerk to approach Ann Angel and PAT Testing of Parish Council Equipment.
11/224 Date of the next meeting

The Council agreed that the 7th February 2012 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. The meeting finished at 8.40pm 

Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk 
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